
PARENT MEETING 

Date: Tuesday 9th September 2025



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

School Day

• School gates open at 8:30am
• Learning starts at 8:35am
• Gates close at 8:40am
• School day ends at 3:30pm Monday – Thursday and 

1:30pm on Friday



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Staff

• Mrs Fullard 

• Mrs Downie

• Miss Kirton

• Miss Trombley



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Safeguarding

• If you have any concerns you wish to talk about 
please see staff from the Reception Team.

• There are members of staff in school who you may 
also talk to.



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

P.E

• Our PE days are Wednesday and FRIDAY

• No jewellery please.

• Trainers must be brought into school.



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Reading books

• Book bags to be brought in every day.
• Reading books will be changed on a Monday and a 

Thursday.
• Please read with your children at home.
• Please return home-school books to school.



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Reading 

Reading will begin by sending phonics sounds home to 
practise. These will be sounds that we have already learned at 
school. Children will begin to receive reading books where 
children will sound out and read the word. 

Please make sure that you practise these sounds everyday and 
make sure reading books are brought back to school. 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Reading for pleasure

Books we have enjoyed at school. 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Celebration Assembly

• Every Friday at 9.00am 

• All welcome 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Trips and Visitors 

• Autumn walk around school



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Topic Web



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

How you can help with home learning

• Every week your child will have some handwriting 
to practise. 

• Phonics videos will be uploaded on to Tapestry for 
you and your child to watch and practise 
recognising sounds and writing them. 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

How you can help with home learning

• Reading will start with phonics sounds we have 
already learned in school. These should be 

practiced every night. 

• Encourage children to practice writing their name.



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Music

Reception start their In Harmony music sessions with 2 
singing sessions a week. 

Our music lessons are on a Wednesday and Thursday 
morning.  The children practice singing songs and actions and 
have a sharing concert for parents/carers in Autumn 2. 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

School Website
http://www.hawthorn.newcastle.sch.uk/website/ -

http://www.hawthorn.newcastle.sch.uk/website/


STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Attendance

• Attendance – please try to get your child into school 
every day. 

• Timings – our start time is 8.35am, gates open at 
8:30am and will close at 8:40am.



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Home School Agreement



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Medication

• If your child has any medication or needs an inhaler 
in school please make sure it is labelled and not 
expired.

• Medical forms need to be completed, these are 
available at the school office. 



STAFF

• Mrs Bell

• Mrs Stanger

• Mrs Watson 

Flu Immunisation

On the 16th October children will have the flu 
immunisation in school. 

Use QR code to access consent form online. 

If you are struggling come into school and we can 
help.



ONLINE SAFETY

There are parental controls you can use to support with this. For example:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=ntX

LEApqiRk

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=ntXLEApqiRk

